
Information Technology Advisory Committee (ITPAC)

Minutes of December 9, 2003




Regular Meeting

A regular meeting of the ITPAC was held on Tuesday, December 9, 2003, at McCarty Hall Conference Room. The meeting was called to order by Jim Syvertsen, Chairman.

PRESENT: Jim Syvertsen, Joe Joyce, Dan Cromer, Steve Lasley, Dale McPherson, Dawn Mendoza, E. Jane Luzar, Ron Thomas.

Minutes from the September 2003 meeting were approved.

TOPICS OF DISCUSSION:

ICC Recommendations from Steve Lasley

Steve Lasley gave explantation and clarification of each recommendation.

The Committee members made comments and began discussion on each recommendation..

Removing gnv address:

Dan discussed the time frame of 3 months for removing gnv email addresses. The committee recommended that 1 month is sufficient and  a memo that changes  will be made to remove these by Jan. 31, 2004. Dan will draft a memo to Joe Joyce to send out the notice.

SPAM: 

Jenny Brewer gave an in depth explanation of how the SPAM program works, filtering emails and procedures for checking the SPAM emails or deleting them. Presently, there is a 2 week holding time for SPAM emails. Committee needs to decide how strict they want it to be. There was further discussion on additional SPAM programs by IT staff members.

POP Email:

Steve gave an explanation on POP and the need to change the turn off date due to IFAS users still receiving cell phone mail messages.  Dan explained the need for allowing IFAS users time to change their cell phone email procedures. Dan recommended disconnecting POP usage except for those accounts being access by phone email users.  A discussion followed and recommendation was made into a motion.. 

Motion was made to no longer support POP accounts except for those phone users to access accounts. Motion passed.

Computer & Software Requirements:

Dan gave a re-cap of the memo regarding computer and software requirements and upgrades for all IFAS department to be compatible with PeopleSoft by the July 1, 2004 change over.

E. Jane Luzar gave an update on the Polycom project with concerns regarding IFAS having their own bridge and IFAS representation in the ongoing project. She further stated that the Health Center setup is the same type of polycom set up that IFAS needs.

At this point, IFAS is testing in December for entire use.

ITPAC Committee Replacements:

Discussion of replacements for L. Halsey and V. Parmenter.

Dale McPherson will ask Extension Dean for recommendation, Dottie Haskew will be contacted as the Business Rep. And Dan will recommend someone from the Faculty Advisory Committee.

Next meeting will be the last week of March, 2004

Meeting adjourn

Next meeting will be scheduled for the last week of March, 2004

Meeting adjourned


